
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

With the weather warming up and summer fast approaching it is a good time to remind everyone that our 

school is listed on the Education Department’s Bushfire At-Risk register (BARR). This means it has been 

decided should an Extreme Fire danger Rating day be forecast or a Code Red day be determined by the 

Emergency Management Commissioner for our area, our school will close for that day. The school will 

contact you directly via SMS message before the end of the prior school day. 

I acknowledge that potential closure of our school on a forecast Extreme FDR day may result in some 

inconvenience to you and your family, but the safety of our students and staff remains our top priority. As 

part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we are in the process of updating and 

completing our Emergency Management Plan for the coming year. 

If you would like to read more you can find further information on the Department’s website.  

 

Litter Free Lakes Program 

Next Wednesday Matt Montemurro from the Marine Mammal Foundation will be in our school spending 

time with each grade discussing and exploring the impact litter has on our marine environment and what we 

can do to help. The Marine Mammal Foundation is a not-for-profit scientific and education organisation, 

conducting applied research, collaboration and communication in the conservation of our amazing marine 

mammals and their environment.  

  

Upcoming Camps and Excursions 

As all camps and excursions are not far away. To assist us with the organizational side of things, we would 

appreciate all forms and payments being returned on or before the due dates. Thankyou 

 

Looking forward to Friday nights’ outdoor cinema experience. Hope to see you all and your friends and 

family there in your best Halloween outfits! 

Sue Clague 
Principal 
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Dates To Remember 
 

OCTOBER 
Wednesday 31st  Litter Free Lakes Program at school 

NOVEMBER 
Friday 2nd Greening Australia program- Monitoring Wildlife Gr 3-6. Tuesday 6th Melbourne Cup Public Holiday. 
Wednesday 7th School Council 4pm. Friday 9th F-2 excursion and Gr 2 sleepover 12-16th Senior Camp- Canberra 
Monday 19th 2019 Prep Information Evening. Tuesday 20th Bairnsdale Secondary College Transition Day. 
2019 Prep Transition morning 9am-10.45am. Wednesday 21-Friday 23rd Grade3/4 Camp Coolamatong. 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
  
   
 
 
     
 
   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


